
NIAGARA MOHAWK POWER CORPORATION 
A National Grid Company 
300 Erie Boulevard West 

Syracuse, New York 13202 
April 15, 2005 

 
 
 
 
 

Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 

 
The enclosed tariff leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation, A National Grid Company 

(“Company”), are transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the Public Service Commission of 
the State of New York (“Commission”). 

 
First Revised Leaf No. 231 
First Revised Leaf No. 232 

    First Revised Leaf No. 233 
    First Revised Leaf No. 234 
    First Revised Leaf No. 235 
    First Revised Leaf No. 236 
    First Revised Leaf No. 237 
    First Revised Leaf No. 238 
    First Revised Leaf No. 239 
    First Revised Leaf No. 240 
     
    To PSC No. 219 Gas 
 
    Effective: July 25, 2005 
 

 The purpose of the tariff revisions filed herein is to conform the Company’s Non-Residential Application 
Form for Sales or Delivery Service contained in its Gas Tariff, PSC No. 219 Gas, to the companion form contained 
within the Company’s Electric Tariff.  The filing also includes certain revisions which are being filed concurrently 
by the Company’s Electric Pricing Department to Electric Tariff PSC No. 207.   
 

• Leaf 231 is being revised to make minor changes to the top of the form.  Previously, the form had 
indicated that copies of the Company’s rate schedules were available upon request.  The form now 
indicates that copies of our rate schedules are available upon request or at the Company’s website. 
The paragraph at the bottom of Leaf 231, which was formerly required to be filled out only by 
religious organizations, community residences, and veterans’ organizations, is now required to be 
filled out by all applicants.   

 
• The remainder of the changes to the form are mainly limited to how the information is displayed 

and organized.  
 
 The Notice required by the State Administrative Procedures Act (SAPA) is enclosed for this filing.   
 

Received: 4/15/2005



 The Company requests waiver of newspaper publication of the proposed changes as required by 
16NYCRR 720-8.1 as the changes filed herein have no significant impact on the Company’s customers.  
 
 Specific questions on the content of the form should be addressed to Melissa Piper at (315) 428-7603.  
 
 Please advise the undersigned of any action taken in regards to this filing. 

 
       

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Marcia G. Collier 
      Manager, Gas Pricing 
 
MGC/jsc (S:Tariffs/219Tariff/Docfiles/Letters/Lett93) 
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